Huntingdon, Pa.
Tuesday, February 21, 2012
8-2012

The regular weekly meeting of the Huntingdon County Commissioners was held on the above
date in the Commissioners Meeting Room with the following being present: Commissioners
O’Korn, Fluke, and Thomas; Chief Clerk, Michelle Cerett; Solicitor, Peter McManamon; Daily
News reporter, George Germann; EMA Director, Adam Miller; Register and Recorder, Virginia
Cooper; and visitors Bruce Pergament, Jim Cassatt, Charlie Coleman and Ben Thomas.

The Meeting was called to order at 9:30 a.m. by Commissioner O’Korn followed by Prayer led
by Commissioner Thomas and the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag led by Michelle Cerett.

There were no additions or corrections to the February 14™ minutes.

It was moved by Commissioner Fluke, seconded by Commissioner Thomas and carried (O’Korn,
yes; Fluke, yes; Thomas yes;) to approve the minutes of the February 14 meeting.

It was moved by Commissioner Thomas, seconded by Commissioner Fluke and carried
(Thomas, yes; O’Korn, yes; Fluke, yes;) to approve payment of invoices for the last two weeks.

There were no additions to the agenda today.

Commissioner O’Korn had one announcement that was deferred until later in the meeting.
There were no public comments today and no items to be addressed by the Solicitor.

Brian Wiser from Keller Engineers provided a reimbursement request for Bridge inspections.
The total bill was $17,838.12, of which $14,270.50 is state reimbursed. The remaining 20%,
which was $3,567.62 is the Counties responsibility.

It was moved by Commissioner Thomas, seconded by Commissioner Fluke and carried (Thomas,
yes; O’Korn, yes; Fluke, yes) to approve the reimbursement request as presented.
Commissioner O’Korn announced that the County received notification from the US Dept of
Commerce that Huntingdon County received Storm Ready designation for an additional three
years.

There were no county burials for approval today.

There being no further business, it was moved by Commissioner Fluke to adjourn the meeting
at 9:45 a.m. Minutes prepared by Chief Clerk, Michelle Cerett.

Respectfully submitted,

Jeffrey Thomas, Secretary



